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Whatôs Going 
on Around 

Town?  

Feb. 2, Commu-

nity Card 1:00-

3:00 p.m. 

Jan. 4, Mayor/   

Council Work-

shop 7:30 p.m.    

Feb. 4, Last Day 

for Certificate of 

Nomination 4:30 

p.m. 

Feb. 5, Pre-

register for Free 

Litter Yard Signs 

Feb.  7, Neigh-

borhood Watch 

7:00 p.m. 

Jan. 7, Bingo 10-

1:00 p.m.                     

Feb. 15,         

Childrenôs Muse-

um Free      Feb. 

16, Forest 

Heights 25+   

Single Dance 

7:00 p.m. 

March 2. Forest 

Heights 40+   

Single Dance 

7:00 p.m.  

Feb. 20, Mayor/ 

Council Meeting 

8:00 p.m. 

Feb. 27, Public 

Hearing on a 

Draft Sustaina-

bility Plan 6:30 

p.m. 

 

COMMUNITY SPOTLIGHT:   Clifton L. Atkinson 

The Community Spotlight series is a 

monthly column where the Town of Forest 

Heights recognizes an individual who has 

accomplished great work and/or has made 

a significant impact in the community. To 

nominate a person, please email sugges-

tions to liu.y.mimi@gmail.com or call   

301-839-1030.  

In the den at his house, Clifton Atkinson 

has a number of plaques that he has accu-

mulated throughout his lifetime prominently displayed in the room. But the awards 

that make him especially proud are the ones that acknowledge his volunteer work 

and service for the Town of Forest Heights. 

Thereôs the Community Service Volunteer Award that Mr. Atkinson received from 

Mayor Sue McGinnis in 2001; the Forest Heights Foundersô Day and Cultural Fes-

tival Award from Mayor Paula Noble in 2004; the Gorgeous Prince Georgeôs Day 

Volunteer Award from the Citizens Concerned for a Cleaner County and the Gor-

geous Prince Georgeôs Committee in 2003, and many others. 

ñThat right there means a lot to me,ò he said. ñThatôs just like giving me $10,000. 

You can show people what you have done with these awards.ò 

Mr. Atkinson has devoted his time and service to the Town of Forest Heights un-

der eight mayoral administrations, starting with Mayor Warren F. Adams. During 

Mayor Nobleôs term, he was elected to serve two terms on the Town Council rep-

resenting  Ward II. 

As a volunteer, Mr. Atkinson has plowed snow for the town during the winters. He 

has participated in cleanups of Oxon Run, picked up litter from the school bus stop 

at the intersection of Seneca and Mohican drives, and planted and watered trees 

throughout the town. He has also repaired and replaced parts for the townôs police 

vehicles. For Forest Heights Day, Mr. Atkinson uses his own vehicle and gas to 

haul all the food, and cooks all the hot dogs and hamburgers on his own barbecue 

grill, never once asking the town for reimbursement fees. 

Two years ago, when the area was hit by a tornado and debris was blocking his 

neighborhood, he used his own truck and chainsaw to clear the wreckage and cre-

ate a pathway for residents to get out. 

ñIôm always available in this town if they need me,ò he said. ñIf the mayor called 

me today and said óClift, I need you to do something for meô and if I had some-

thing else to do that day, I would always slide whatever I was doing to the side.ò 

In addition to his civic work, Mr. Atkinson worked as a truck driver for 42 years, 

and was a member of the Teamsters Local Union 639 for 38 years. He worked 26 

years for Preston Trucking Co. ï The 151 Line, which was based in Landover at 

the time.  During his time at Preston, he was honored with the prestigious Million 

Mile Club Award, which recognizes drivers who have traveled over a million 

miles without an accident, and the companyôs Superior Performance Award. 

 

mailto:liu.y.mimi@gmail.com
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Police Department 

Stewart Russell, Chief of Police 

Latessa Crawford, Police Clerk 

(301) 839-4040  (301) 839-1122 fax 

(Non-Emergency) (301) 352-1200 

Eastover District IV Police 

(301) 749-4900 

Code Enforcement 

Kevin Miller 301-839-4040 ext. 228 

Public Works 

Stanley Mosley,  

Public Works Supervisor 

301 839-1030 ext. 231 

Forest Heights Municipal Building 

Located behind McDonalds             

5508 Arapahoe Drive                      

Forest Heights MD, 20745 

www.forestheightsmd.gov 

I would like to remind our citizens that in the event of an emergency they are to call the 

Prince Georgeôs County 911 Call Center.  The 911 operator will dispatch the on duty 

Forest Heights Officer or when necessary a District 4 Prince Georgeôs County Police 

Officer.  For clarification the FHPD office is not a call dispatch center.  There are sev-

eral reasons and advantages for this system.  Calling the 911 center in an emergency 

allows the caller to be recorded thus accurately capturing information that may be 

needed for future reference.  It also affords crucial information on suspects, descrip-

tions, vehicles, activities and destinations of travel to be broadcasted to not just FHPD 

Officers, but the County Officers as well.  Timely reporting and notification to the 

police is essential in locating suspects and responding to emergencies.  The dispatchers 

are trained to ask callers appropriate questions before providing the information to the 

responding officers.  The 911 operator will assign the appropriate number of officers to 

respond to the call.  If anyone has any questions regarding this or any related matters, 

please feel free to contact the FHPD with their questions.  Citizens may still directly 

contact FHPD if there are matters you want brought to our attention, that do not require 

an immediate response.    

Finally, again let me commend those citizens who want to take back this community by 

calling the police when they noticed the suspicious activities of several individuals in a 

vehicle who were engaged in drug activity.  Thanks to these citizens, two subjects were 

captured with a quantity of Controlled Dangerous Substances enough to be charged 

with possession with the intent to distribute by your FHPD, assisted by the Prince 

Georgeôs County Police.                      

From the office of  Col. S.W. Russell, Chief, FHPD  

FOREST HEIGHTS  POLICE  DEPARTMENT  

The Neighborhood Watch:  Make a Difference 

When:  Thursday February 7, 2013 

Where: 5508 Arapahoe Drive 

Forest Heights Police Department January 2013 All Calls For Service 

911 HANG UP 1 

911 HANG UP (PAY PHONE) 1 

ASSIST CITIZEN 2 

ASSIST MOTORIST 1 

ASSIST OTHER UNIT (INCIDENT) 4 

ASSIST OTHER UNIT (TRAFFIC) 16 

ASSIST OUTSIDE AGENCY 16 

AUTO THEFT 2 

B & E (RESIDENTIAL) 4 

BURGLAR ALARM (RESIDENTIAL) 7 

CUSTOMER DISPUTE 2 

CHECK ON THE WELFARE 3 

DISORDERLY SUBJECT(S) 6 

 

DOMESTIC DISPUTE 11 

DEATH REPORT 1 

DISPUTE BETWEEN PERSONS 2 

INVESTIGATION 1 

LANDLORD/TENANT DISPUTE 2 

OPEN DOOR 2 

ROBBERY (CITIZEN) 1 

SOUND OF GUN SHOTS 3 

SUSPICIOUS SUBJECT(S) 14 

SUSPICIOUS SUBJECT(S) (CDS) 1 

SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE 4 

SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE (OCCUPIED) 6 

THEFT (FROM AUTO) 4 

 

THEFT (IDENTITY) 1 

THEFT (SHOPLIFTING) 1 

TRAFFIC ACCIDENT 3 

TRAFFIC ACCIDENT (INJURIES) 1 

THREATS COMPLAINT 2 

TRESPASSER 2 

UNKNOWN TROUBLE 4 

VANDALISM 1  

VANDALISM TO AUTO 1 

Total Calls Handled: 132 

POLICE STATION 5508 ARAPAHOE DRIVE  

  This Station is Opened to the Public  

              Monday through Friday  

8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

The following reported crimes occurred in Forest Heights during the month of  January 2013 

1/1/13 5900 Blk Terrell Ave/ Theft from Auto                 1/6/13 5800 Blk Ottawa St/ Vandalism   

1/8/13 5900 Blk Choctaw Dr/ CDS Possession (2-Adault Arrest)                1/9/13 5700 Blk Shawnee Dr/ Burglary (Property Recovered) 

1/10/13 5500 Blk Sachem Dr/ Unattended Death (No foul play suspected)   1/14/13 100 Blk Cree Dr/ 2nd Degree Assault 

1/22/13 100 Blk Rolph Dr/ Theft from Auto                                                 1/24/13 5500 Blk Livingston Rd/ Theft from Auto 

1/26/13 5500 Blk Livingston Rd/ Shoplifting (1-Juvenile)                           1/30/13 Terrell and Ottawa/Property Damage      

http://www.nnwi.org/mlsl_mlsm_mlss.asp
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Town Community Elections News  

Upcoming Mayoral Election will be held on March 13, 2013,                    

Deadline for certificate of nomination is 

Wednesday, February 6, 2013 at 4:30 pm 

All certificate of nominations are to be filed with the Town Clerk (ONLY) 

IMPORTANT changes from the               

Maryland MVA - Please Read! 

Maryland Drivers  can now ADD THREE EMERGEN-

CY CONTACTS TO THEIR DRIVERôS LICENSE so po-

lice will know who to call if an accident occurs.  The emer-

gency contact information is stored electronically on an indi-

vidualôs driverôs license and will be available only to author-

ized law enforcement personnel. 

You can go to the MVAôs website at 

www.mva.maryland.gov and add your three emergency con-

tacts in just a few minutes. You will need your Driverôs Li-

cense Number to complete this process. 

        1. Go to the website:  www.mva.maryland.gov 

        2. Go to ñOn-line Transactionsò (upper left) & click on 

ñMoreò. 

        3. Click on ñEmergency Contactsò (bottom of left col-

umn) 

        4. Follow prompts. 

    Another noteé Beginning January 1st, 2013, the MVA 

will no longer be sending out Driverôs License renewal notic-

es.   Itôs your responsibility  to keep track of when itôs due 

for renewal.  And be careful, if you miss your renewal date 

for over a year, you will have to take a driverôs test 

again!  Driving without a ñvalidò Driverôs License is consid-

ered a MAJOR VIOLATION & could affect your insurance 

premium. 

YOUR DRIVERôS LICENSE RENEWS ON 

YOUR BIRTH DATE EVERY 5 YEARS!!!  

CHECK YOUR DRIVERôS LICENSE                                      

IS IT TIME TO RENEW??  

Employment Opportunity:  

 Forest Heights Healthy Program Manager 
 

The Town of Forest Heights is seeking a Program Manager to manage the 

Healthy Living Program which will include the Playful City Program, 

Letôs Move Program, and Healthy Seniors Program. The successful can-

didate will work on the average 20-25 hrs a week; pay up to $15.00 per hr 

depending on knowledge and experience.  BA Degree required, experi-

ence and knowledge of fitness programs, nutrition, must be able to work 

with youth and seniors and manage a budget. Applications are available 

at Town Office. Contact: Vern Haefele, Town Administrator. DEAD-

LINE February 15th, 2013. 

The Town has submitted grants for youth tutoring, 
reading and Scholastic Achievement. We expect to seek a 
grant for a back-up generator for the Town Center. We are 
awaiting $300,000 grant award from the Prince Georgeôs 
County Council to address Storm Water issues in Forest 
Heights. The Town has also requested a Maryland Bond bill. 
We will once again apply for the Releaf Grant for trees, the 
Dept. of Environment 319 Grants as well as others once they 
become available. 

FLU VACCINATION CLINICS  
FREE ï No Charge  
Walk-ins accepted, no appointment needed 
Injection (shot) vaccine and FluMist@ in-
tranasal vaccine for eligible children age 3 to 
17 years old will be offered Children age 17 
and under must be accompanied by a parent 
Walk-In Health Department Clinics ï Ongo-
ing Starting Mid -October 2012 
 
Tuesday 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.  
D. Leonard Dyer Regional Health Center 
Maternal Health and Family Planning Pro-
gram 
9314 Piscataway Road, Clinton MD 20735 
 
Wednesdays 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
Cheverly Health Center Immunization Program  
3003 Hospital Drive, Cheverly MD 20785  
 
Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
Cheverly Health Center  
Communicable Disease Control Program 3003 Hospital Drive  

Surveillance Cameras  

Police Chief Stewart Russell met with a 

group of Forest Heights residents on Jan. 

17 to discuss plans to add new surveil-

lance cameras to the town. The Chief has established a Sur-

veillance Camera/Public Safety Committee, which is com-

prised of several town residents. The committee has been 

assigned the task of looking at various types of camera sys-

tems and equipment, as well as the locations and placement of 

the cameras. The town may also have to purchase poles in 

order to mount the cameras. The Chief and Committee mem-

bers are working closely with the Mayor and Town Manager 

to bring this program to fruition. Anyone with ideas or sug-

gestions on the surveillance cameras should contact the 

Townôs Police Department.   

http://www.mva.maryland.gov/
http://www.mva.maryland.gov/
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Community Update from the Mayorôs Office 

Oxon Hill High Realignment  
More than 200 people attended a School Boundary Meeting Jan. 16 at Oxon Hill High School hosted by District 8 Board of Edu-
cation Member Edward Burroughs III. The purpose of the meeting was to review options and a transition plan affecting current 
Oxon Hill High students and Oxon Hill Middle School students who will be entering high school for the 2013-14 year. A new facili-
ty is being constructed for Oxon Hill High, which is scheduled to open in August. Current enrollment at the school exceeds 1,600 
students, but the Maryland Public School Construction Program approved funding to construct a building with a capacity for only 
1,200 students due to the availability of open seats in adjacent schools. A few options have been proposed to alleviate the over-
crowding at Oxon Hill High, which include:  

-Option 1:  Reassigning the portion of the attendance area north of the beltway to Potomac High School  
-Option 1A:  incoming 9th graders only would be moved to Potomac High 
-Option 1B:  incoming 9th and rising 10th graders would be moved to Potomac High 
-Option 1C:  incoming 9th and rising 10th & 11th graders would be moved to Potomac High  
-Option 2:  Develop a comprehensive boundary realignment plan involving Crossland High, Friendly High and Potomac High 

Burroughs said the Board of Education has recommended Option 1B, but will not make a final decision until Feb. 21. Burroughs 
also stated at the meeting that there would be ñno such recommendation to strip Oxon Hill High of its Science and Technology 
Programò despite initial rumors that the program was being moved to Potomac High. Under Option 1B, children in the Town of 
Forest Heights would be attending Potomac High. 
The Board held a Boundary Public Hearing on Jan. 30, and will hold another one on Feb. 6 at 7 p.m. at the Sasscer Administra-
tion Building, located at 14201 School Lane in Upper Marlboro. The public is encouraged to participate and share their input. To 
register to speak for three minutes, call 301-952-6300 by 4:30 p.m. the date of the hearing. Comments and questions may also 
be submitted via email to pasb.boundaries@pgcps.org. 
Plan Prince Georgeôs 2035 
Tiffany Williams Jennings from the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission gave a presentation at the Jan. 20 
Monthly Council Meeting on an anticipated General Plan for Prince Georgeôs County. Plan Prince Georgeôs 2035 will establish 
broad policies and strategies on important land use, economic development, transportation, infrastructure, environmental and 
other quality of life priorities. The General Plan does not change land use designations or zoning on individual properties; it 
serves as a blueprint to help the community achieve its long-term vision by guiding future growth, development and public invest-
ments. One example that Jennings pointed out was how Prince Georgeôs County has a number of ñfood desertsò ð areas that 
lack access to affordable fruits, vegetables, whole grains, low-fat milk and other foods that make up the full range of a healthy diet 
ð which the plan will hopefully be able to address.  
Plan Prince Georgeôs 2035 is an update of the 2002 Prince Georgeôs County Approved General Plan, and when approved, will 
replace the 2002 plan. Park and Planning officials are currently gathering feedback from communities, and intend to release a 
preliminary draft in Summer 2013. They anticipate a joint public hearing in Fall 2013 and Plan Approval/Planning Board Adoption 
in Winter 2013. To get involved, subscribe to the mailing list at www.pgplanning.org/GeneralPlanUpdate.htm to learn about up-
coming events or contact the project team at planpgc2035@mncppc.org.  
OôMalley Pushes for Gun Control Legislation 
In mid-January, Gov. Martin OôMalley (D) announced his plans to curb gun violence in Maryland following the December school 
shooting in Newtown, CT, that left 20 children and six adults dead. According to media outlets, the proposals include banning 
high-capacity, military assault weapons; reducing the capacity of magazine clips from 20 rounds to 10; requiring a license for eve-
ry handgun purchase, with mandatory fingerprinting, background and safety training checks; and restricting access to guns for 
state residents who have mental disorders and a history of violence.  

According to the Prince Georgeôs Gazette, OôMalley also proposed measures to increase school safety in Maryland, including $25 
million in school construction money to pay for improvements to schools such as shatterproof glass, buzzer systems on doors, 
and cameras at entrances. He also called for the creation of a Maryland Center For School Safety to collect data and distribute 
information on best practices and reviews of emergency plans for K-12 schools and higher-education facilities. Our District 26 
Delegate Jay Walker, who has worked diligently over the past two years with members of the Maryland General Assembly to draft 
legislation on the safety of children, has indicated that he is making the Maryland Center For School Safety his top legislative 
priority for 2013. Walker was appointed a member of the Task Force to Study the Creation of a Maryland Center For School Safe-
ty. 
Economic Development Forum on Eastover -Glassmanor -Forest Heights Sector Plan  
The Town of Forest Heights and the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission hosted an Economic Develop-
ment Forum on a proposed sector plan for the Glassmanor-Eastover-Forest Heights area Jan. 4 at the town administration build-
ing. Approximately 50 people attended the event, which included local business owners, religious leaders and community mem-
bers. During the forum, participants had the chance to discuss their ideas and visions for the new sector plan. Consultants have 
outlined the project into four Redevelopment Focus Areas:  

-MD 210 Gateway sites   
-North - Eastover, thrift store site, bridge at DC/MD border 
-South  - South facing view of 210 from Livingston Road 

-MD 210 commercial corridor  
      -Glassmanor  

              -Town of Forest Heights  

mailto:pasb.boundaries@pgcps.org
http://www.pgplanning.org/GeneralPlanUpdate.htm
mailto:planpgc2035@mncppc.org
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Town Community News (continued)  

The Town of Forest Heights  Introduces        

New Town Planner 

The Town of Forest Heights recently hired Linwood 

Robinson as its new Town Planner to work with the Town 

to create the Sustainability Plan.  

Robinson is originally from the Washington, D.C.-

metropolitan area, grew up in Prince Georges County and 

attended the former Canterbury School in Accokeek.  

Robinson graduated from Morehouse College in At-

lanta earning a degree in statistical analysis and psycholo-

gy. Following college, Robinson began his career as a sta-

tistical analyst for the City planning department of Atlanta, 

where he developed an interest in urban planning. As a 

result, he was soon promoted to a city planner position.  

Robinson has 25 plus years of expertise in various 

fields of urban planning, including transportation, urban 

design, zoning, land use and public safety. His most memo-

rable professional experience occurred during the 1996 

Olympic Games in Atlanta, where he developed and man-

aged a public property street vending program for the City. 

The program was a big success and resulted in over $3 

million of revenue for Atlanta.  

Before coming to Forest Heights, Robinson served as 

the Director of Planning for the City of Fayetteville, Ga., 

where he oversaw all functions of city planning for that 

municipality.  

Currently, Robinson also serves as Executive Director 

for the Maryland Chapter of the National Conference of 

Black Mayors, a nonprofit mayoral support organization 

that provides technical assistance and other resources that 

help mayors throughout the state better serve their constitu-

On February 27th, the Town of Forest Heights 

will be holding a Public Hearing at 6:30 p.m. 

to receive your input on 

a Draft Sustainability 

Plan  

The purpose of the Plan is to set 

priorities and finalize a plan for 

Forest Heights that will guide de-

velopment and identify neighbor-

hoods and areas in the community 

in need of revitalization and invest-

ment. The plan would also include 

implementation strategies for relat-

ed recommendations. 

The plan will address such concerns as infrastructure needs, afford-

able housing economic development cultural historic resource pro-

tection and public safety. 

After adoption of sustainability plan and receiving sustainable com-

munity designation local governments and other stakeholders will 

have the opportunity to apply to various funding programs that we 

financially assist with revitalization these neighborhoods in a sus-

tainable manner. 

For more information please contact the Town Planner,                   

Linwood Robinson at 301-839-1030. 

This Weatherization Assistance Program is not a Senior Only Program Call Today 

Are you having difficulty paying your energy bills? Does your home need energy efficiency retrofits? 

According the US Dept. of Energy, ñchecking a homeôs insulation is one of the fastest and most cost effective ways to 

use a whole-house approach to reduce energy waste and make the most of your energy dollars.ò 

The Collaboration of Towns is once again offering low to moderate income householdôs renovation, rehabilitation in 

conjunction with weatherization. Homeowner must meet income criteria and be willing to provide documentation that 

income is BELOW the following: 

Income Table Household    (Veterans and/or Retired Homeowners will be given preference) 

1 person: income below $36,000 $0 cost    $36,000-$64,000 10%   2 people: income under $51,600 $0 cost   $51,600-$73,100  10% 

3 people: income under $58,080 $0 cost    $58,080-$82,300 10%   4 people: income under $64,500 $0 cost   $64,500-$91,400   10% 

5 people: income under $75,450 $0 cost    $75,450-$98,700 10%   6 people: income under $81,050 $0 cost   $81,050-$106,000 10% 

For all moderate income homeowners participating in this program (households with income limits that fall within 60% to 85% of State medi-

an income), MEA requests that all moderate income homeowners contribute at least 10% of the total project cost. 

The following make the home ineligible for this opportunity: 

Had an energy audit within the past 6 months;  ð Aggressive dogs not being safely handled; ð Drug use;    

ð Threats to auditor; ð Home is sealed too tight resulting in the inability of fumes to escape through natural ventilation; 

ð Major roof issues; ð Major plumbing problems; ð Gas leak; ð Structurally inadequate; 

ð Rental property; ð Plaster ceiling (which needs a hatch cut to blow insulation into the attic). 

Please contact Bonita Anderson 301/839-1030 to request that your house is submitted for consideration for this opportunity. 
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Senior Community New  

60+ Plus Committee  welcomes you to  Senior Bingo 
and Community Cards  

Councilman Robert Barnes & Councilwoman Anne Reifsnei-

der work to provide activities and service to our citizens. 

Please mark your calendar for the: 

Senior Bingo FIRST THURSDAY of each Month from 

10:00 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 

Community Cards FIRST and THIRD SATURDAY  of 

each month from 1:00 ï3:00 p.m. 

For information on any of these pro-

grams, or to get involved, contact 

Councilman Barnes at  301-839-1030 

ext. 303 anytime day or night, and 

leave a message. 

The Weatherization Assistance Program 

(WAP) operated by the Maryland Department of 

Housing and Community Development.  Free 

Programs and Single Family Special Loans. Two 

more Forest Heights residents took advantage of 

the Free Home Weatherization Program  

The were awarded this service through a Collabo-

ration Grant from MEA.  Mayor Goodall is con-

tinuously seeking ways to assist residents with 

weatherization and ask that residents take ad-

vantage of these grants. Call Councilperson Re-

ifsneider if you are interested in our ongoing pro-

gram for weatherization. 

Call Councilmember Reifsneider                                         

for appointment  301-839-1146 

 

Ward 1 Residents!                                                                                                     

Council President L. Smith-Barnes and Councilman Barnes will sponsor an open forum every 1st Saturday of the month, 

from 9AM-11AM, same time, as long as there is an  interest. This forum is specifically for Ward 1 residents, but all Wards 

are  welcome. 

Come out and get acquainted with your  Council members, ask questions, make suggestions, or to just complain if you 

like. We will attempt to answer your questions, an if we don't have an answer, we'll find out. Come out, meet your neigh-

bors, and find out how your Government works. 

The Metropolitan Washington Council of Governmentsô National 

Capital Region Transportation Planning Board has developed an 

easy-to-use database for specialized transportation options in the Na-

tional Capital Region called Reach a Ride. Reach a Ride provides 

transportation for people with special needs, get-

ting a ride to work, school, health care appoint-

ments, shopping or other activates. 

ReachARide.org and 855-REACH A Ride (855-

732-2427) provides information about and links 

to specialized transportation options for people 

with disabilities, older adults, persons with lim-

ited English proficiency and low-income commut-

ers. Reach a Rideôs web site and hotline database 

includes information on transportation providers that accommodate 

wheelchairs and gurneys to those that provide escorted travel for peo-

ple with severe mobility or cognitive limitations. Accessible for people 

with special needs, their friends, family members, clergy, healthcare 

givers, case managers and service agencies can identify the right trans-

portation options. 

For more Information Please Contact: 

TOLL FREE: 855-REACH-A-RIDE (855-732-2427) 

*tty/ttd: 202 -962-3213                                            

EMAIL: reacharide@mwcog.org 

FREE SMOKE DETECTORS  

Oxon Hill Fire Department will in-
stalled and Test Smoke Detectors 
free of Charge for all that signed up. 
They will be starting February 6, 
2013 to place them the weekend. 

COMPUTER CLASS 
We offer free computer clas-

ses that provide hands-on 

training to adults. We'll make 

you more confident when 

using computers in the      

Library or , at  home. Class are Tuesday and 

Thursday at  2:30 p.m. The first class will  

start Tuesday 12, 2013. 

 SEE YOU THERE! 
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Town Community News (continued)  

Forest Heights Trash Service Review                Jan-

uary 18, 2013 
New Bins: we have now confirmed that every address 

in Forest Heights has received their new bin per our 

contract with the Goode Company, Inc.  Any request 

for bins in the future will require residents or home 

owners to purchase the bin. New bins are $60.00 plus 

$15.00 delivery charge. Used bins are available as 

long as they last and the total cost will be $35.00. If 

you are a renter and depending on your rental con-

tract, you or the home owner will be responsible for 

providing the bin. Replacement bins or a second bin 

can be purchase by calling 301-486-7501 as noted above used bins are 

$35.00 as long as they are available. We recommend you record the num-

ber on the bin and also paint your address on the bin. 

Unacceptable Trash Bins: Forest Heights has the lowest trash ser-

vice rate in the county because the mayor and council approved an ex-

tended contract as well as the automated service which requires only one 

employee, while the county service requires 3 employees for each trash 

truck. The automated service requires the special bin. Trash will not be 

picked up if the special bin is not used. Note: The trash lid must be at 

least 45% closed/or your trash will not be picked up. Trash stacked 

on the top of the bin will not be picked up. 

Reduce, Reuse & Recycle: increased recycling may reduce the need 

for a second bin as it goes in the recycle bin instead of the trash bin. Also, 

some items can be reused i.e. juice bottles, cans, etc.,. In the shop. Re-

cycle products include glass, plastic, paper, empty cans, egg  cartons, 

junk mail, magazines, phone books, flattened boxes, milk cartons, jars, 

light bulbs, metal caps and lids, foil, all plastic bottles, clam shells, plastic 

cups, and cardboard. 

Recycling Bins: the recycle program is through the county and bins 

for service can be secured by calling the county recycling number 301-

883-5045. 

Trash Service Harassment: Trash service employee harassment will 

not be condoned as they are providing the service requested by the Mayor 

and Council. 

Bulk Trash Items: each residence is allowed three bulk items (non-

metal) per week, which may be placed in an old trash container or set on 

the curb. (furniture, matters, clothes,) 

Town Pick Up Service: the town will pick up old stoves, refrigera-

tors, freezers, tires, water heaters, washers, dryers, and electronic equip-

ment. The fee is $35.00 for each item. Tires are $4.00 or $6.00 if on a 

rim. 

Tree Law   

In Maryland, a property owner may 

utilize ñself-helpò to trim back at 

the property line any tree branches 

or roots encroaching from an ad-

joining property.  This includes 

trimming overhanging branches 

located above the ground that break 

the imaginary plane located along the property line.   The 

exception is that any trimming of encroaching branches or 

roots must not be so severe as to threaten the health of the 

adjoining property ownerôs tree or other vegetation.  If a 

tree straddles the property line, it is considered jointly 

owned by both neighbors and both must agree to any re-

moval or pruning of the boundary line tree, unless the tree 

immediately presents an unsafe condition.     

Another exception to the self-help remedy exists with 

regard to roadside trees.  Any person who desires to cut 

down or trim any roadside tree must apply to either the 

Maryland Department of Natural Resources or the local 

government (county or municipality) for a per-

mit.  Nonetheless, permits are not required to trim a tree 

that is uprooted or has branches broken so as to endanger 

persons or property unless local ordinances state other-

wise.  Roadside trees are typically located within the un-

improved portion of the public right of way; however, one 

should check with the Town and/or a recorded plat to 

determine the exact location of the property lines.  

When dealing with dead trees, the owner on whose 

property the dead tree stands may have a duty to prevent 

injury to neighbors or passersby where the tree poses a 

danger.  The owner of an urban tree, such as in Forest 

Heights, typically has a higher legal duty to use reasona-

ble care to protect the safety of others.  If an urban prop-

erty owner had notice or was otherwise made aware of a 

dangerous tree condition, he or she would be held respon-

sible for any damages or injuries to unsuspecting persons 

or property caused by fallen dead branches.  If the fallen 

tree or branch results without prior notice or occurs to a 

healthy tree, it is often referred to as an ñAct of Godò and 

the owner is typically not considered to be liable.         

(Jan. 24th & 25th) Snow! Town snow removal services had most streets clear by 2 pm the 24th, during our first 

storm in spite of the fact that long lines were encountered at the salt barn on the 24th and salt barrels have been set up by the 

Public Works employees. 

The Town Administrator continues to monitor work on FH Streets by WSSC as they continue to finalize repairs of street cuts 

and the final patch work as weather permits. Final patches are needed at 139 South Huron, 5508 Arapahoe Dr., 5916 Choc-

taw Dr., 1005 Comanche Dr., 603 Quade St., 5805 Sachem Dr., 5807 Sachem Dr., 5502 Woodland Dr., 5602, 5603, and 

5604 Shawnee Dr. According to WSSC, the final street repair is projected to be completed up to 45 days after the initial street cut repair. 

WSSC Citizen Advisory Board (CAB) has expressed a number of concerns such as water waste, communicating with communities when a 

street must be cut, sewer over flows into area surface water. In addition, the CAB refused to endorse a 7% rate increase for the coming year. 

Public Works is working on price quotes to repair the brick wall at the circle. They are also addressing the water problem on Arapahoe Dr. 

at the fire hydrant, and the sink hole on Sachem Dr. 
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Town Community News (continued)  

Dr. James A. Dula Appointed Executive Director of the Forest 

Heights Community Development Corporation 

The Town of Forest Heights is proud to announce that Dr. James 

A. Dula has been appointed executive director of the Forest Heights/

Oxon Hill Community Development Corporation (FHCDC).  

ñI am happy to serve as the Executive Director and work with 

the greater community so that our unified efforts will yield great ben-

efits for all concerned,ò Dr. Dula said. "The growth and development 

of the Town of Forest Heights/Oxon Hill area is an opportunity for 

residents to acquire employment so they may provide for families in a 

greater way. The CDC will also work to address healthcare issues, 

issues affecting our elderly community, and other issues that will cer-

tainly address youth concerns.ò 

Dr. Dula, a retired United States Air Force Major serving from 

1967 ï 1997, is an entrepreneur and Founder and Chief Executive of 

James Dula Consulting and a member of the Governorôs Commission 

on Small Business. Between 2006 and 2008, Dr. Dula served as presi-

dent and CEO for the Prince Georgeôs Chamber of Commerce where 

he created the Chamberôs Strategic Five-Year Plan that transformed it 

into one of the largest, most successful chambers in the state of Mary-

land and one of the most recognized chambers in the Washington, 

D.C.-Metropolitan Area.     

In addition, Dr. Dula served as Director of the Prince George's 

County Department of Health and Human Services where he opened 

new healthy living programs. 

Dr. Dula serves on the Bowie State University Board of Visitors, 

Dr. W.E.B. Du Bois Advisory Board at Hampton University, Health 

Awareness Committees at University of Maryland, and the Tourism 

and Hospitality Board at Prince Georgeôs Community College. He has 

received countless honors including the Healthy Disparities Leader-

ship Award, Fifty Influential Entrepreneurs in Business Award, and 

Legacy Award.  

According to Resolution 15-12 in the Town of Forest Heights 

Charter, ñThe FHCDC is well suited to engage the Townôs residents 

and businesses in community development, help shape the Town 

through planning and advocacy, better promote certain civic and cul-

tural events, provide access to learning opportunities and activities, 

assist the Town and its residents in obtaining or benefiting from 

grants or other funding sources, especially those limited to nonprofit 

or nongovernmental corporations, and provide further support ser-

vices for residents, entrepreneurs and local businesses.ò 

"Never mistake activity for accomplishment." 

- John Wooden 

To the surprise of many, I rarely feel sadness, 

pessimism, helplessness, or hopelessness.  The nega-

tive emotion that often plagues me is frustration.  As 

one might imagine, I feel frustrated over many things, 

but the worst source of frustration derives from the 

feeling of not getting anything done. When I explain 

this to people, they are often stunned. They see me 

working feverishly from the time I get up to the time I 

go to bed and rightfully comment that I have been 

getting all kinds of things done.  The implication is 

that I should be happy with the results because of my 

effort and that it is time to just give myself a 

break.  In light of what I have to fight through every 

day, this is a reasonable assessment.  Yet, I often feel 

vacant at the end of the day due to a lack of accom-

plishment on my major objective in life. 

 There is an old saying:  If you get up every 

morning and the first thing you do is eat a live 

frog, you can have the satisfaction of knowing that 

it is probably the worst thing that will happen to 

you all day. Your frog is the task or activity that will 

contribute most to the long-term success and happi-

ness of your family and your life.  We all need to eat 

that frog first thing to avoid getting ñcaught upò with 

daily life and neglect our single most priority. For 

various reasons, I often end up busying myself with 

legitimately urgent activity all day long, but fail to eat 

my frog- my writing.  When this happens, I feel frus-

trated, angry, and extremely discouraged. By contrast, 

when I eat my frog and put my head on the pillow at 

dayôs end knowing that I have made real accomplish-

ment towards my definite major purpose, I feel bliss-

fully content. 

I have some sad news- you will never get caught 

up on all you have to do in life. Knowing this, you 

had better learn to focus on, and put your energy into 

the top priority in your life.  If you donôt, you will 

mistake activity for accomplishment, continue to 

chase your tail, and end up wondering what in the 

heck you have been killing yourself over. I know, I do 

it do it far too much. 

PRETTY NEAT  

Here is a math trick so unbelievable that I will stump you  

1 Grab a calculator, (you wonôt be able to do this one in your head) 

2 Key in the first three digits of your phone number (NOT the area code) 

3 Multiply by 80.    4 Add 1     5 Multiply by 250   6 Add the last 4 digits of your phone number 

7 Add the last 4 digits of your phone number again 8 Subtract 250 9 Divide number by 2 

Do you recognize the answer? 
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Town Community News (continued)  

On January 16, School Boundary Meeting hosted by Edward Burroughs they handout it lists which streets in Forest Heights/Oxon Hill 

area would be impacted by a plan that the Board recommends for Oxon Hill High/Potomac High. As you can see, all of Forest Heights 

would definitely be impacted under this option.  

FREE Litter Prevention Yard Signs  
Are you tired of seeing litter and trash around your business or home? Itõs time to Take Control. And we 

have just the tool to help you. FREE Litter Prevention Yard Signs will be distributed at the Municipal Building 
in the month of February.  

Pre-register for you sign at the Forest Height Municipal Building, 5508 Arapahoe Drive, Forest Heights, MD 
20745, February 5th ð 19th ( see the community board) 

Sign Distribution will be on March 16, 2013 10 am ð 1 pm at the Forest Heights Municipal Building, 5508 
Arapahoe Drive, Forest Heights, MD 20745. First Come, First Serve.  

The Town of Forest Heights has been working with the Alice Ferguson Foundation to remind residents 
to take control and take out their trash. You have an important role in preserving your neighborhood, standing 
up with your neighbors to take an active and visible part in creating a Trash Free Forest Heights.  For more 
information please contact Everette Bradford; ebradford@fergusonfoundation.org or 301-752-1305.  

 

mailto:ebradford@fergusonfoundation.org
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Town Community News (continued)  

Forest Heights is having a Singles Night! 

Calling all SINGLES can we say 

FIRE and ICE 

Saturday, February 16th (ages 25+) 

Saturday, March 2nd (ages 40+) 

7:00 pmñ10:00 pm 

Letõs have a party & dance! 

Come join us for FREE! 

Great Music! New Friends! 

If you are Fire wear Red or are you IceyWhite 
Contact Mrs. Hawkins to RSVP 301-839-1030 
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WECARE Oxon Hill, Inc.  
 

Huge Discounts on Professional  
Photographs  

With a $10 WECARE Card 
Receive an Enhanced 8òx8ò  Portrait and  Two 5òx5ò Portraits 

Photos are taken at Sears Portrait Studios 
Sponsored by: WECARE OXON HILL, INC. 

A 501©(3) NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION JASSSUM@COMCAST.NET 

James Summers  - phone: 301-283-6730 
Also Inquire About Out Parent/Child Literacy Program  

WECARE OXON HILL, INCôS 
ñParent (Guardian)/Child Literacy Programò (P/CLP) 

Incorporates the phonics based Rhemeôs  ñReading With Jesusò 
ñTeach Your Child to Read in 90 Daysò program. 

If you miss out the last time then we are giving                           
you a chance to go again!  

Royal Caribbean  a 9 Days Cruis e 
As low as $685.32/per person  

Royal Caribbean Enchantment of the Seas  
Sets Sail December 6 th  2013  Return December 14 th 2013  

8 Night Bahamas Cruise Departing from Baltimore, MD  
Port of Calls Baltimore, MD, Port Canaveral, FL,  

Nassau, Coco cay Bahamas, Key West, FL 
A Getaway just for you!  

Inside Staterooms $685.32/per person (2 per room)   
Outside Staterooms $835.32/per person (2 per room)  
Outside Staterooms Handicap $955.32/per person (2 per room)  
Balcony $1,185.32/per person (2 per room) 
Call for more room information  
Transportation to Baltimore Harbor and taxes are not included  
                 Ask about other room options 
Reserve your trip today as low as $100.00/per person  
(Final Payment August 1, 2013) approximately 3 months from trips date Airfare is not included 
in the price. 

Call Cathy Clark 301 -567 -5780  
 

Town Community News (continued)  

mailto:JASSSUM@COMCAST.NET
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Town Community News (continued)  

FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF CODE ENFORCEMENT  

Knowing what a natural gas emergency is and how to react will help keep you and your family safe. Ex-

amples are natural gas leaks and damaged underground pipelines or service lines. Leaks can occur on in-

door lines or when outdoor lines are damaged. 

 

SAFETY TIPS TO HELP PREVENT GAS EMERGENCIES            

IN YOUR HOME  

 
The 2 Rs of Natural Gas Safety If you think you have a natural gas emergency, 

go to a safe location. Then call Consumers Energy toll-free at 1-800-477-5050. It 

is important that you call -- DO NOT E-MAIL  -- and report the emergency. Feel 

free to print this page and leave it with your emergency numbers in case you have 

a gas emergency. 

Knowing how to recognize, react to and report natural gas emergencies can elimi-

nate or minimize their consequences. 

Recognize 

Signs of a natural gas leak include: 

¶ A "rotten egg" odor 

¶ A blowing or hissing sound 

¶ Dead or discolored vegetation in an otherwise green area 

¶ Flames, if a leak has ignited 

¶ Dirt or dust blowing from a hole in the ground 

¶ Bubbling in wet or flooded areas  

React  

If you suspect a natural gas leak, follow these steps: 

¶ Leave the area immediately and call us at 1-800-477-5050, then follow our instructions 

¶ Do not use any electrical device, such as light switches, telephones or appliances such as garage door openers. 

They could spark and ignite the gas. 

¶ Do not use an open flame, matches or lighters 

¶ Do not try to locate the source of the gas leak 

¶ Do not try to shut off any gas valves or appliances 

¶ Do not start vehicles 

¶ Do not re-enter the building or return to the area until a Consumers Energy employee says it's safe to do so 

¶ If the natural gas ignites, let it burn. Do not put out the flame; burning gas will not explode. 

 

If you Ever Suspect a Gas Leak, Leave The Area Immediately. 

 Then, Call Your Local Gas Company or 911. 

Washington Gas  Emergency Leak Line 1-800-752-7520 

ITôS THAT TIME AGAIN  

RENTAL HOME INSPECTION  

CALL TO GET ON THE LIST 301 -839-1030.  

Routine Safe and Clean Inspections Again, this inspection is 

documented, supported by pictures, signed by you with a copy 

provided to the you. If there are any issues, a follow-up in-

spection should be scheduled. 

JANUARY VIOLATIONS  

Civil Citations    5                       Warning      12 

 

ñPeople with great vision will always encounter vio-
lent opposition from mediocre mindsò  Albert Einstein  
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Town Community News (continued)  


